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an appointed time

"for the vision is yet for an appointed time; but at 
the end it will speak, and it will not lie.  though it 
tarries, wait for it; because it will surely come, it 
will not tarry." hab 2:3

when someone has an appointment they usually keep close 
watch so as not to miss it.  well that's exactly what 
we are doing.  we are not "predicting" the day and hour 
but we are watching with anticipation it's arrival.  
yes i believe the rapture of the church is going to be 
this year and already i can hear some saying, "what if 
it isn't?  won't it disappoint many, wounding their 
faith?"
 
i am here to proclaim that i am already disappointed 
everyday when i don't hear my Lord's call.  we can not 
be like the world which scoffs and says, "where is the 
promise of His coming?  for since the fathers fell 
asleep, all things continue as they were from the 
beginning of creation." 2 pet 3:4  God has made an 
appointment with us and He will keep it.  i, along with 
many others, believe that time is imminent.  we are 
commanded to watch and be prepared - with extra oil.

even now i can also hear many of you saying, "linda has 
finally gone off the deep end."  if that means i have 
dove into waters over my head, then i have to agree.  i 
believe our Lord wants us to venture into the deep.  
rapture, this year, yes i really believe it's not only 
possible, but VERY likely.  all i can say is, "swim 



with me if you will."

it is the end times.  seals are being opened to 
understanding here-to-for hidden.  full understanding 
has not been given to one, but scattered among the 
many, when gathered together unseals a truth.  
understanding like true pentecost not being what 
tradition says it is, but a full fifty days later.  the 
feast shavuot was not pentecost but ascension day, 
making true pentecost the 9th of av (our july 26 
sundown) around the feast of wine (a day or so 
preceding).  this was when the israelites were meant to 
enter the promised land, but instead came back with a 
bad report resulting in their forty years of wilderness 
wandering.  "therefore, since a promise remains of 
entering His rest, let us fear lest any of you seem to 
have come short of it." heb 4:1
 
tradition has taught Jesus walked here only 40 days, 
not enough to fulfill a set feast, so they decided the 
needed days to shavuot would be pentecost.  that leaves 
ascension day on a solitary, undesignated feast day 
when the whole life and death of Jesus was to fulfill 
the scriptures.  they do not add the 40 days mentioned 
to the appearance to mary, the eight days in john 
20:26, or those on the road to emmaus in mark 16.  that 
would have brought them to shavuot, making it ascension 
day; thus true pentecost fifty days hence on the feast 
of new wine.  once you see it you just can't unsee it.

yes, rapture is imminent.  look at the convergence of 
signs that have never happened before.  i.e, rebirth of 
israel, digital currency, artificial intelligence, 
UFO's, apostasy, the "pride" of sin and lawlessness, 



mark of beast technology, essentially meeting all the 
fulfillment of last days prophecy.  let us not forget 
the wars and rumored wars or how the creation itself 
(earth) is violently groaning.  then we have the seven 
year treaty the UN is making with many in late 
september; around the feast of trumpets.  "then he 
shall confirm a covenant with many for one week." dan 
9:27  no, we cannot definitely say this is the treaty 
the antichrist will also confirm, essentially kicking 
off the tribulation, but it certainly fits the bill.  
have i not peaked your "watch" alarm yet?

none of us are claiming that God appeared to us and 
revealed this, but searching the scriptures has 
revealed truths sealed long ago; there all along.  ask 
yourself if you truly believe Jesus is coming again, 
and if you do, then why could this time "not" be a 
possibility?  if it doesn't happen i will continue to 
look excitedly at the next "high watch" time... and the 
next and the next thereafter.  let our expectant heart 
never fail to expect for the church must be as a woman 
in labor, waiting for the delivery - the appointed 
time.  someday it will be the day and if we're not 
watching, it will take us unaware.  "but you, brethren, 
are not in darkness, so that this DAY should overtake 
you as a thief." 1 thes 5:4

this is the time to lay aside all that separates us and 
look to the uniting of His church; forgetting that one 
is superior or inferior.  i have one dear to me who is 
even now laying in a sickbed.  i asked how she was 
spiritually and if she was staying in the word.  she 
said, "i say my rosary everyday."  people, 
denominations and traditions of men will not save us.  



we must keep our eyes on Jesus.

i would honestly ask, how much longer do you think this 
turmoil could continue without mankind destroying their 
self.  either that or the seed of mankind becoming 
unrecognizable as God's creation - perhaps as in the 
days of noah.  then there's lot's time; even now 
"pride" month becomes pride summer, preceding the fall 
and possible destruction (possibly when the UN seven 
year treaty is confirmed). 

i am here to herald the call to all those the Lord has 
put within my reach.  each of you know a multitude of 
souls i will never know.  if you have believed our 
report. i urge you to encourage their hearts with this 
message.  who knows what persecution us or our brethren 
may face in the remaining days and how they might 
become disheartened and lose hope.  don't give up now.  
the vision will come at the appointed time and it will 
not tarry.

even now i can hear many of you saying, "if all this is 
so, why aren't the great pastors of the day revealing 
it?"  firstly, because we have not utilized all the 
offices of the Holy Spirit, our pastors are buried 
beneath a multitude of tasks and needs, often even to 
the extent of burning out.

secondly, scripture says, "for it is written: “I will 
destroy the wisdom of the wise." 1 cor 1:19  our Lord 
delights in revealing to the simple and humble of 
heart.  not kings and great leaders were chosen to 
herald His birth, but simple shepherds busy tending 
their flock.  "for My thoughts are not your thoughts, 



nor are your ways My ways,” says the Lord." isa 55:8

Jesus said, "what!  could you not watch with Me one 
hour?  watch and pray, lest you enter into temptation.  
the spirit indeed is willing, but the flesh is weak." 
matt 26:40-41  "what I say to you, I say to all: 
watch!" mark 13:37


